## GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION



National Archives and Records Service Washington, D.C. 20408

June 10, 1968

N REPLY REFER TO: NND

Mr. Harold Weisberg Coq d'Or Press Route 8 Frederick, Maryland 21701

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

This is in reply to your letter of May 29, 1968, concerning records of the Warren Commission.

We have no information concerning a stenographic transcript for executive session of the Commission of September 18, 1964. All that we have for that session is the minutes of which a copy was furnished to you.

No reports of Secret Service interviews with Philip Geraci and Dr. Stanley L. Drennan have been found in relevant files of the Commission.

Sincerely,

James B. Rhoads

Archivist of the United States